
 Good morning, ladies and gentlemen. My name is Mark Chellew and I’m the 
Chairman of Downer EDI Limited. I would like to begin by acknowledging the 
Traditional Owners of the land on which we meet today, which in Sydney is 
the Gadigal people of the Eora Nation and I pay my respects to the elders 
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I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our previous Chairman, 
Mike Harding, who stepped down from the Board in October. Mike was the 
Chairman for 11 years and was instrumental in building Downer into the 
Company it is today.  
 
Financial year 2021 was an important year for Downer. 12 months ago, we 
laid out a number of priorities. We said we needed to deliver strong earnings 
and cash in the 2021 financial year and earnings were up 21 per cent. Cash 
conversion was 101 per cent of EBITDA and margins increased by 0.7 
percentage points. Overall, it was a very solid financial performance, 
particularly in light of COVID-19 operating restrictions.  
 
The Board declared a final dividend of 12 cents per share. That's a 60 per 
cent payout ratio for the second half of the year. And full year dividends 
totalled 21 cents per share and we intend to build the dividend per share 
over time.  
 
We said we needed to complete the sale of our non-core assets. During the 
year we made very good progress and have since announced the sale of our 
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Mark Chellew:  
 

Thank you, Teresa, and thank you shareholders for your support. The 
meeting now considers Item 2b, the re-election of Phil Garling. Mr Garling 
was appointed Independent Non-executive Director of Downer on 
24 November 2011. In accordance with the rule 3.6 of the Company




